
-  BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION OF UTAH -

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------
)

In the Matter of the Acknowledgment of )               DOCKET NO. 05-2035-01
PACIFICORP Integrated Resource )              
Plan 2004 )    REQUEST FOR COMMENTS

)   
------------------------------------------------------------------------------

    ISSUED: February 22, 2006

By The Commission:

On November 4, 2005, PacifiCorp filed, for information, an update report to its

Integrated Resource Plan 2004.   The update is entitled “2004 Integrated Resource Plan Update”

(2004 IRP Update) and includes a significantly revised action plan.  On July 21, 2005, we

acknowledged IRP 2004 but did not acknowledge its action plan which we stated would be further

considered in the approval process for PacifiCorp’s solicitation for new significant energy resources.

Due to expected changes in the 2004 IRP Update, PacifiCorp requested, and the Commission

granted, a suspension in Docket No. 05-035-47, “In the Matter of the Application of PacifiCorp for

Approval of a 2009 Request for Proposals for Flexible Resource.” PacifiCorp stated  the suspension

in the procedural schedule was needed to accommodate additional time for interested parties to

review any changes and updates.  Following a January 9, 2006 scheduling conference, a revised

schedule in Docket No. 05-035-47 was issued on January 30, 2006.

 We invite interested parties to review, and comment on, the appropriateness of

inputs, assumptions, analysis and conclusions of the 2004 IRP Update report including its updated

action plan. 
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We also invite parties to recommend an appropriate process for integrating comments

on this 2004 IRP Action Plan Update with the pending solicitation for significant energy resources

in Docket No. 05-035-47.

Through passage of Senate Bill 26, Utah Law now requires the Commission make

rules providing for a process that integrates review of the Company’s IRP action plan with the

resource solicitation process for significant energy resources.  While a long-term process for

integrating the IRP action plan and the significant energy resource solicitation process is being

discussed in SB 26 rule-making, we must define for the pending Docket No. 05-035-47 solicitation

approval proceeding, a process to ensure appropriate review by regulators and stakeholders of the

Company’s 2004 IRP Update and action plan.

ORDER

NOW, THEREFORE, IT IS HEREBY ORDERED, that:

Comments on the appropriateness of PacifiCorp’s Integrated Resource Plan 2004

Update and its action plan be submitted by interested parties by March 31, 2006.
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DATED at Salt Lake City, Utah, this 22nd day of February, 2006.

/s/ Ric Campbell, Chairman

/s/ Ted Boyer, Commissioner 

/s/ Ron Allen, Commissioner

Attest:

/s/ Julie Orchard
Commission Secretary
G#47820


